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MEDIA RELEASE

Surveillance Devices Bill 2004 (Cth)

25 January 2005

This Bill was bundled with the telecommunications interception amendments, and passed the Parliament in December 2004.

The Australian Privacy Foundation is familiar with the analysis and submission of Electronic Frontiers Australia, and Privacy NSW's and Privacy Victoria's comments on an earlier draft.

The Australian Privacy Foundation is concerned that the Surveillance Devices Bill 2004 has created a scheme in which police forces may more easily conduct surveillance, by:

·
allowing some surveillance by police without needing a warrant at all (such as placing a tracking device on the outside of a car),

·
allowing other types of surveillance without needing a warrant for the first 2 days,

·
allowing police to use a broader range of surveillance devices, such as tracking devices and ‘data surveillance’, and

·
increasing the number of suspected offences for which surveillance may be conducted.

Therefore we believe the Bill does not strike an appropriate balance between protecting individual privacy and facilitating genuine law enforcement activities.

We hope that the various State and Territory governments, should they formulate matching Bills, will take a more measured approach, in particular requiring a warrant to be issued before any type of surveillance device is used.

Contact for This Media Release:

Anna Johnston







(02) 9432 0320, 0400 432 241







chair@privacy.org.au

_______________________________________________________________

The Australian Privacy Foundation has been an effective advocate for privacy protections since 1987, representing the public interest to governments, corporations and industry associations. 

